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As we enter this holiday season, there has been so much uncertainty. 
We, also, have had struggles to accomplish our daily tasks for each 
one of you. We pray soon this pandemic will be over and we can go 
back to our daily lives. We must hold onto Hope. 
 
1.If you feel like you cannot move forward or backwards, always look 
at what has made you stranded and use it as a vessel to move forward. 
2 In hard times, when you feel like you can’t find hope, always 
remember hope is within your heart. 
3.If you believe in yourself, hope will always be in you. 
4.Your mind might tell you there is no hope, but your heart will 
always keep on pushing you to move forward. 
5.Everyone you see enjoying the fruits of success started with hope. 
6.Get rid of  any fear within, fear is a hindrance for you not to hope 
and believe in yourself. Anything that you see is impossible right now 
is very possible. 
7. Hope is all you need, even if things don’t go the way you want, you 
will still be happy. 
 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
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The maintenance staff will wear protective masks and gloves while 
responding to work order requests at your apartment. The tenant 
must go to another room while staff is present.  If you refuse to 
follow these instructions maintenance must leave, without 
completing the work. 
This is for your protection and the protection of our staff. 
 All maintenance requests should be called in to maintenance. 

205-808-4177 
 

 
 

JCCEO ENERGY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 
 

Residents if you applied for JCCEO Energy Assistance and you have not 
received a phone call to come to the office to sign your application, please 
contact Deborah at 205- 841-5032 EXT.1105 to let me know. A  new 
application may need to be submitted. 
Deborah Butler 
Service Coordinator 

LUNCH PICK UP FOR 
DECEMBER 

 
December 23rd will be the last pick 
up day. The next pick up day will 
be January 6th. 
 



 
 

OFFICES OPEN, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

Monday thru Thursday 8am to 4pm 
The Senior Center will remain closed until we are notified, by the State, when 
to reopen. 
 
Pest control will be doing outside treatments in December. 
 
Drop off documents and rent in the black box at the front of the office. 

Monday thru Thursday  8am to 4pm 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
     

SPRING GARDENS 
201 SPRING GARDENS RD. 
BIRMINGHAM, AL  35217 

205-841-5032 
MAINTENANCE: 205-808-4177 

 
 
STAFF DIRECTORY 
 
Nita Clark - Property Manager    Ext. 1102 
Tammy Womble – Asst. Property Manager  Ext. 1104  
Deborah Butler-Service Coordinator   Ext. 1105 
Annie Thomas - Senior Center Manager   Ext. 1108 
Mike Lansford      Ext. 1284 
 
 
 


